Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus     Minutes of Committee Meeting 26th October 2017

Action points underlined


Present Anne Adams, Graham Dawson, Paul Duffield (minutes), Paul Henstridge (Chair), Janet Hoyle, Helen Kirk, Rachel Mallaband, Els Pearse, John Spence, Sally Turnbull
1. Apologies Richard Salt, Paul Bedwell, Georgina Hulse, Sue Pennington

2.
Minutes from the meeting on 8th June 2017 were agreed to be accurate and signed by the Chair.

3.
Matters Arising Deferred to the next meeting.

4.
Friends Scheme     Daphne Sydney presented her paper on a new Friends Scheme for the chorus.  It was discussed and a subcommittee was agreed and will meet in the near future.  Subcommittee to consist of Daphne, Rachel Mallaband, Paul Henstridge plus volunteers from the chorus to be canvassed.  Committee expressed its thanks to Daphne for her work.
5.
Marketing and Publicity

5.1
CDs to be sold at the Christmas concert at the reduced 'concert price' of £10; full price £12.95. Paul B has distributed some CDs to retail outlets, asked to find ways to sell the remaining 600 CDs

5.2
We are pleased that our new graphic designer Paul Boardman is to meet soon with Peter Miles.

6.
Financial Review Graham presented his financial report for period covering 1/8/16 to 17/10/17 and the draft budget for the 2017/2018 season which only covers the time between 18/7/17 and 31/7/18.   After that the budgets will cover the full year up to 31st July.   The complications have been introduced due to our change of charitable status. Decisions re investment location and continued use of current software agreed.


It was agreed that we increase remuneration for Musical Director from £160 to £170, for the Accompanist from £80 to £85 and our Voice Coach from £152 to £155.   Subscriptions for members to remain at £132 pa.


Recommendation that we continue to invest funds in excess of the agreed reserves, in pursuit of our charitable objects, ie, on concerts. The budget was agreed.

Committee thanked Graham for all the work involved in conducting and reporting the review.
7.
Governance

7.1
Progress report regarding transfer to CIO received from Graham (see meeting papers).  Noted that we need to store any documents relevant to CIO status for six years.  Final steps in the CIO transfer plan to be taken at the appropriate time. Committee thanked Graham and Anne for their work preparing the Chorus for CIO status.

7.2
Rules regarding dress code and concert procedure considered.  Updates agreed, and that rules 
be amended as follows: to allow neutral or black tights or socks for both ladies and gents, and 
to forbid applause for MD unless s/he took part in the concert as a performer.

7.3
AGM date of 21st November agreed.  Agenda was agreed without item 8; Rules to be presented to members at a later date. Format of nomination forms agreed. Summary of Public Guidance document was discussed, committee agreed that Trustees have complied with the Charities Commission guidance in this respect. Target of 5000 ticket sales agreed while Friends scheme target to be deleted. Trustee Report agreed as amended.


Wine and Cheese to follow AGM; Nigel Gyte to be invited.
8.
Chorus Website. Anne A has done a lot of work updating the new website and will continue to work with Bill Best to complete the transfer and updating. Comments from members and public about out-of-date old site, so important to have the new site live before Christmas or sooner if possible.

9.
Review of previous concert (Halifax).  Noted that 89 members of the Chorus attended. Sign-in on the coach worked well and will be used at future 'away' rehearsals and/or concerts.  
10.
Future performance/recordings

10.1
Christmas Concert.   Carols have been chosen; SPC already has all the music.  

10.2
Christmas electives.  Regarding Tickhill concert; the budget outlined in the paper attached to the agenda was agreed. Noted that last year members made up the shortfall between the cost and the income from audience admissions, as well as making donations to charity. 


It was agreed to use chorus funds to cover any shortfall in income from the concert, and to donate any funds generated in excess of the overall costs to charity. It was further agreed, in order to protect chorus funds, to not make a donation should there be a shortfall, and therefore not to advertise the concert as being for charity. 


The need for publicity was discussed. It was noted that unlike the original Tickhill concerts that were organised by the local Rotary Club, we now need to organise the concert ourselves. It was agreed that we would review whether we wish to continue this in future years.   


10.3
Premiere of Paradise by Paul Mealor, 27/1/18, RNCM Manchester. Coach hire will be expensive for small input (15 minutes); Anne A to ask if BDB could come to us for rehearsal.

10.4
Recording of said Paradise, Sheffield 5/2/18.  Nothing to report.


10.5
Mozart Requiem, Manchester Camerata, City Hall, 3/2/18.  Nothing to report. 

10.6
After Hours Concert, City Hall Ballroom, 20/4/18.  To include Brahms “Zigeunerlieder”, Rachel Fright has agreed to accompany us in the concert.

10.7
Mahler 2, Leeds, 29/4/18, Edinburgh 30/4/18, Middlesbrough 5/5/18. Another survey of both Sheffield and Leeds members to be undertaken since organisers need definite numbers of both choirs.


10.8
Petite Messe Solennelle, City Hall Ballroom 9/6/18.   Nigel Gyte and Jonathan Scott to accompany and soloists are the same as for the Messiah in March; all have been booked.  It was agreed that ticketing would be through the SIV at the City Hall but that we would still sell tickets to Chorus members at rehearsals as for previous concerts; SIV to be informed on hiring.
11.
Future planned/possible performances/recordings

11.1
Proposed visit to Bochum, Spring 2019. Graham has been in contact with the Chairman of the Bochum choir and he has agreed to send us a firm date for our visit before our AGM on 21st November.

11.2
Proposed visit by the Bochum Choir in 2020 was discussed; Messiah agreed a good choice.

11.3
Proposed visit to France 2018. 49 members have signed up so far. Organisation is ongoing by Matthew Morgan.


11.4
The Holy Face performance in Sheffield, requested by Halifax Choral Society and by one of our members.  Noted that the only way that we could afford to put it on would be as part of the CS Festival since part of venue hire costs would be covered as City Hall is a CS member.  Only the City Hall is large enough to be a suitable venue for a joint concert between us and Halifax. Agreed only viable with the Black Dyke Band rather than an orchestra. Rachel M to feed back to the member concerned.
12.
Classical Sheffield  £100 pa subscription agreed for the Chorus. Paul Bedwell volunteered (in his absence!) to keep the publicity for the Chorus up to date on the CS website and CS logo to be included on all Chorus publicity material. Agreed to ask members for volunteer to join Classical Sheffield Membership subgroup.
13.
Committee Officers issues

13.1
Resignation of Membership Officer.   John made a statement regarding the reason for his resignation. He is in the process of writing a job description of the role of Membership Officer in its current form. It was agreed that we would be seeking a member to take over after the AGM in 2018, but given the complexity of the role as it is currently constituted, it was thought better to appoint after the AGM this year an assistant to ‘shadow’ John for the coming year. Membership is to be canvassed to see if there is anyone willing to take over the role.  Note that this person could not be a Trustee during that time since there won’t be a vacancy until John finally resigns.


13.2
Regarding the length of the rehearsal.  Darius has requested that we ensure that the rehearsal time is actually 2 hours.  Given the length of our current break and the 9 o’clock finish we are rehearsing only for 1 hour 45 minutes and sometimes less.   So two alternatives are to be put to the membership.  Either we have a very short break at the midpoint with time only for notices and finish soon after 9, to give the full 2 hours, or we have an extended break of 15 minutes, with tea and coffee downstairs as now, but finish at 9:15.   This to be outlined in the next weekly update and a vote taken at the next rehearsal or as soon as possible after. Rachel to feed back to member asking for uninterrupted sing.


Regarding Sally Knight email. Agreed that Sally's suggestion is sensible; 'sorry to hear that' announcements should suffice, use of silence to be left at discretion of Chair in each instance.
14.
Correspondence    None

15.
AOB.
Jo Briddock to be given the go-ahead to pursue the initial stages of the Sheffield carols proposal outlined in her paper. Chairman has issued an invitation to Committee members plus guest to a supper at his house on one evening before Christmas as a thank you for all the hard work that the committee does during the year to keep the show on the road. Invitation to be extended to our professionals and President. Doodle Poll to follow. One request is that guests could supply the puddings.
Meeting closed at 10:35.

